Pastoral Acts 
Weddings Scheduled: Patricia Ortegae and T.J. McCormick, 5-18-19


Elise Murray and Andrew Dykhuis, 4-27-18
To be Received into Membership: still to be scheduled: the Philip Grant family, Michael and Lisa Dausch, 
It Seems Like I Am Always Saying Thank You


At this time of year, the people who need to be thanked are too many to name. Let me just say thank you to those who paid for and put up the tree in the gazebo, who put out the Christmas signs, who put up the Christmas tree in the church, who set up the manger in the courtyard, who put up the Christmas banner, who decorated the church for Advent and then Christmas, who arranged for the greens and poinsettias, who put up the candelabras for Christmas Eve, who helped out with and performed in the Christmas pageant, and all who sang with such enthusiasm, and participated in our Advent and Christmas worship. You have made our Advent and Christmas seasons inspirational and a joy.
From the Pastor’s Desk:

Merry Christmas! I can hear the questions. My answer is “Yes”, I’m not losing my faculties, it is still Christmas. The season of Epiphany begins January 6. I would also like to wish you all a Happy New Year. The church began the new year at the end of November, after Christ the King Sunday and the world celebrated the new year December 31-January 1. It is my hope and prayer that each of you will feel the blessing of the Lord each and every day and that you will remain safe and find joy in the coming year. It is also my hope and prayer that St. Peter’s and we as a congregation, will struggle less in finding the resources needed to fulfill our vision and mission in the new year and that we will grow in strength and love for God, each other and the community.


So, how do we feel God’s blessing? How do we fulfill our mission? How do we find the needed resources? It all begins with trust. Trust in that baby Jesus, in the Holy Spirit, in God the Father to stand with us, love us, help us and guide us in our lives and in our ministry. Caring for each other, loving each other is also an important element in our lives and the life of the church. Some sacrifice for others and the church is a part of all of this. As you need the church, the church needs you. There is a reason that the ministry of St. Peter’s has resided here in Chester Springs for so long, it is needed here, we are needed here and there is no reason to think that St. Peter’s will not continue to be needed in the future. The challenge for the new year is to put aside our worries and fears, trust the Lord, trust our leadership, trust each other and in Christian love do all that is needed, so that St. Peter’s can continue to be God’s house and a ministering Christian community in Chester Springs.    
Thrivent Choice Dollars

In December 2018 we received from Thrivent $53. We thank Rod and Dotty Frey as well as Thrivent for this generosity. We received for the year 2018, $2976. Please remember to designate your Thrivent Choice dollars periodically. Your designations to St. Peter’s through Thrivent are very much appreciated. When you go to the Thrivent website St. Peter’s is listed as “St. Peter”. If you have a hard time finding it, Al Burk or John Young are willing to help. Thanks again for your support.  

Church Council Officers

At our December Council meeting we elected David Schreier as Council President. Doris Sterner was elected Vice-President, Al Burk was elected Treasurer and Joanna Sheffer was elected Secretary. Our Committee responsibilities remain mostly the same. All of our Council members (except Council President and Treasurer) serve as liaisons or committee chairs for our committees. In 2019 Jay Eckerdt will relate to Christian Education, Erin Johnson will relate to Evangelism, Carm Venezia will relate to Fellowship, Joanna Sheffer will relate to Finance, Bob Phillips will relate to Music and Worship, Joe Cannizzaro will relate to Outreach, Chris Reidy will relate to Property and Doris Sterner will relate to Stewardship. If you have an interest in being a part of the work of any of these committees please see the Council liaison. 
Fishing for Gold check with Debbie

Youth Plans check with Jay.
Meeting of the Congregation 

We will meet as a congregation on Sunday, January 20 (Annual Meeting), and on February 17 (a Special Congregational Meeting to approve in first reading a constitutional change).

A Personal Thank You


The season of Christmas is a season of generosity. Cathy and I thank you for all the gifts that we have received this Christmas. We received cookies, socks, gift cards, and combined monetary gift. Thank you!

